
June 9, 2024 Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time
Our Churches
Assumption 2405 - 12 Avenue S.
St. Basil’s 604 - 13 Street N.
St. Patrick’s  917 - 4 Avenue S.

Our Priests
Fr. Kevin Tumback - Pastor 

pastorallsaints@shaw.ca
Fr. Santiago Torres - Associate Pastor

associateallsaints@shaw.ca

Open for Prayer
Assumption Church will be open for prayer 
Monday to Friday from 9:00am - 4:00pm
The church will be locked, please ring the doorbell.  

Eucharistic Adoration
Tuesday at Assumption Church from 8 - 11:00 pm
Every first Friday at Assumption.  Adoration will 
begin following the 9:00am Mass and end with 
Benediction at 6:00pm
Every third Saturday at St. Patrick’s.  10:00am until 
noon.

Sacraments
Reconciliation
Tuesday 6:00-6:30 p.m. at St. Basil's

  8:00-10:00 p.m. at Assumption 
Saturday 3:30-4:30 pm at Assumption

   6:00-6:30 p.m. at St. Basil's
Sunday 4:30-5:30 pm at Assumption
Or by appointment, please phone the parish office.
Baptism & Marriage
Arrangements made by calling the Parish Office.
Anointing of the Sick
Arrangements made by calling the Parish Office.

Prayers of the Faithful
Remember the sick of the Parish
Francis Noronha, Lydia Brunner, Don Bruchet, Josephine Kurjanczyk, 
Harry Shuya, Barbara Mozgala, Rufino Lim, Ken & Doreen Szigli, 
Leslie Malabanan, Rose Bartsoff, Pat Barry, Lawrence Kaupp, Loretta 
Livingston, Carol Shank, Vickie Richter, Daniel Bosters, Leon Heavy 
Runner, Karen Brownlee, Eleanor Schamber, Cassie Hucik, Anthony 
Berger, Terrah Jong, Irene Fuzey, Ronald Cutler & Robert Tomm.

and the Deceased
Ida Feist & Michael Turallo.

Anniversaries of Death remembered this week
Angelika Horvath, Marija Boh, Tom Donaldson, Delmy & Ricardo 
Rodrigez, Pedro Martinez & Mary Sanchez.

Sunday Reflection
Return His Love 
      Nearly every culture and country in the world 
recognize the heart as the symbol of love. Thus from 
the very beginning, the Catholic Church has used the 
symbol of the Sacred Heart of Jesus to represent His 
divine love for us. It also symbolizes our need to return 
love to Christ and respond to His love for us. Many 

familiar devotions such as the Litany of the Sacred Heart of Jesus or 
the First Friday Holy Hour are designed to emphasize His love for us 
and our need to love Him in return. Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
teach us love, by the example of Your holy perfect love for us.
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Mass Times
Saturday   5:00 p.m. - Assumption

 7:00 p.m. - St. Basil’s
Sunday   7:30 a.m. - St. Basil’s

Incense will be used
 9:00 a.m. - Assumption
11:00 a.m. - St. Basil’s
 6:00 p.m. - Assumption

Tuesday  7:00 p.m. - St. Basil’s
Wednesday  12:05 p.m. - St. Basil's
Thursday 12:05 p.m.. - Assumption
Friday  9:00 a.m. - Assumption



Eucharistic Adoration
Every Tuesday  

at Assumption Church from 8:00 to 
11:00pm


	 Confessions 

	 during Adoration from 8:00 - 10:00 pm


Every First Friday 
Assumption Church following the 9:00 a.m. 
Mass until 6:00 pm. 


Every Third Saturday 
St. Patrick’s Church from 10:00am - noon

Rosary at 10:10am - Litany of Mary at 11:00am

Mass Intentions
Tuesday, June 11 10:00 a.m. 

Golden Acres
Frank Sekura (dec.)

7:00 p.m. John Shaw (dec.)

Wednesday, June 12 12:05 p.m. John Zeinstra (dec.)

Thursday, June 13 12:05 p.m. Arlinda Pinto (dec.)

2:00 p.m. 
Martha House

Antonia Ambrozic 
(dec.)

4:00 p.m. 
Retreat Centre

Rogelro Boy Pagadov 
(dec.)

Friday, June 14 9:00 a.m. Dorothy Shaw (dec.)

10:00 a.m. 
Edith Cavell 

Brian McDonald (dec.)

Whoever does the will of God is my brother and sister and 
mother. (Mark 3.35) 
Discipleship is radical.  Not only does it demand that we 
stand up against powers that are contrary to the Gospel, it 
also re-orders our notion of kinship.  The ties of water and 
Spirit draw us into the lineage of Christ.

Stewardship Reflection

All are
Welcome! 

Each week we’ll

discuss a new theme

related to our Catholic

faith 

 Junior and Senior High School 

Grades 7-12:  

Every Sunday, 7:00-9:00pm

Assumption Church Hall, 2405 12 Ave S

Join us at
Youth Night !

Parish Office: 
403-327-8931

office@allsaintslethbridge.org

We always have
games and snacks!

Corpus Christi Procession
This celebration in the Catholic Church dates back 800 years 
to the mystical experiences of St. Juliana of Liege when 
Christ asked for a festival dedicated to His Real Presence.  
Eucharistic processions are public witness that God lives and 
that He is with us.  We expressed that Last Sunday, as we 
celebrated the feast of Corpus Christi as we walked the 
streets with Jesus in procession of the Blessed Sacrament. 
There were approximately 360 participating.  A big THANK 
YOU to everyone who helped make this a great success. We 
have a great committee of people who are dedicated to 
serving God and His people.  I wish to acknowledge the 
generous donations and help from those outside of the 
committee: Martin Brothers and Cornerstone Funeral Homes 
for donation of their limos and drivers as well as donation of 
water/juice boxes and ice; Couples for Christ for getting the 
donation of bags of chips from Pepsico Canada; for St. 
Paul’s School Choir under the direction of Coreen Peckham; 
for the CCH football team that came out to marshal our 
procession once again; for the use of CCH; the 4th degree 
Knights of Columbus Honour Guard and last but certainly not 
least all those who donated baking and fresh fruit.  There are 
too many people to thank individually, please know that we 
are grateful for your help and pray that everyone who 
participated in the procession receives God’s graces and 
blessings they seek.

With much thanks and gratitude 

Julie Rose, 2024 Corpus Christi Coordinator



Fr. Kevin’s 25th Anniversary of Ordination - 
Saturday, June 29.  Fr. Kevin will celebrate 
Mass at 9:00 a.m. at Assumption Church.  
Following Mass the OLA CWL will host a 
social in the hall.  Everyone is welcome.

St. Basil's CWL Potluck Supper & Service Awards Night, 
June 12 at 5:00p.m. in St. Basil's hall.  Come celebrate the 
ladies who are receiving awards.  All ladies are welcome.

Comin’ Alive Camp - “Weapons of Faith”  August 12-16, 
8:00am until 12:30pm at Assumption hall.  Cost is $25/
child or $60/family of 3 or more.  
Registration forms available at the 
parish office or online at 
www.allsaintslethbridge.org

You are invited to join Our Lady of the Assumption 
Charismatic Prayer Group Meetings every Wednesday.  
There are two meetings that happen every Wednesday:
A live meeting in Lethbridge at Assumption hall and a 
Virtual meeting on Zoom.  Both meetings begin at 7:00 p.m.
Everyone is welcome.  For more info contact Ken Fabbi  
cell: 403-331-8923.

In spring 2024, the CCCB Ad Hoc Committee hosted the 
first part of a webinar series titled "A Great Symphony of 
Prayer: The Our Father as a Programme of Life" to 
facilitate meaningful participation in the Year of Prayer 
announced by Pope Francis. Dr. Josephine Lombardi 
presented four English-language webinars on prayer as 
part of the series, which are now available for viewing. A 
guide with reflection questions from Dr. Lombardi’s book, 
"On Earth as it is in Heaven," has been prepared for 
viewers.  The link to the series and material can be found 
on our parish website homepage.

Frassati Hike - A gathering of hikers drawn 
together by faith, hosted by Lay Dominicans. 
Hiking trail will be revealed soon. When: Sat, 
June 15, from 9 am to 6 pm - meet at Our Lady of 
the Rockies, Canmore. Registration information 
can be found on our parish website.

Brother Sun - Sister Moon: Walking in Hope Family Day 
Retreat at Mount St. Francis Retreat Center. For personal 
and group reflection, a pilgrimage walk, prayer moments, 
an outdoor Mass, a picnic lunch, and a BBQ supper. The 
event will take place on Fri, July 19, from 9 am to 6 pm.  To 
register, call 403-932-2012 or email mtfrancis@shaw.ca.

Captivenia and Archateos Catholic Camps - Dive deeply 
into the beautiful mysteries of our Catholic faith through 
these summer camps: July 17-27 - Captivenia Girls' Camp. 
July 29-Aug 10 Arcatheos Boys' Camp. Links can be found 
on our parish website under Camps.

Upcoming Events at the Martha Retreat Centre - To 
register call 403-328-3422 or visit martharetreatcentre.ca 
Peace at Lunch - Every Tuesday & Wednesday from 11:30 
a.m. until 1:00 p.m.  Cost $20.

The Harambee Grandmas 7th Annual Fabric and Yarn 
Sale will take place on Friday, October 25 and Saturday, 
October 26 at McKillop United Church. Donations of 
unused fabric, yarn, and notions are now being gratefully 
accepted .  Please call 403-331-0504 or email us at harambee 
grandmas@telus.net to arrange for pickup or drop-off.  
Find us on Harambee Grandmas Facebook.

The Holy Spirit International Homestay Program is 
currently looking for families for the 2024-25 school year.  
They are receiving students from France, Spain, Japan and 
China.  See the posters for more details or contact Joy 
Warren at 403-330-7382 or  homestay@holyspirit.ab.ca

Career Opportunities - Join the Catholic Pastoral Centre 
and be part of a dedicated team committed to making a 
difference in our community!  We are currently seeking 
passionate individuals for the following positions: 
Archivist (Full-time); Support Staff, Elizabeth House (Part-
time); Volunteers & Operation Coordinator (Part-time).
For more information, visit catholicyyc.ca/careers

Catholic Family Conference - This annual event brings 
hundreds of Catholic families and individuals together to 
celebrate faith and family.  It is an opportunity to deepen 
their faith and to encourage one another in raising Catholic 
families in very challenging and troubling times. Steve Ray, 
Ken and Janelle Yasinski, Brian Holdsworth and Brendan 
McCauley are the weekend keynote speakers.   June 28-July 
1, Lac Ste. Anne, AB. For information and to register, go to 
catholicfamilyministries.com 

The Three Secrets to Sharing the 
Faith by Trent Horn- Want to tell 
others about your Catholic Faith, 
but don't how where to start?  
Afraid you're not smart enough, 

knowledgeable enough, or outgoing enough? With a few 
simple tips and a little practice, anyone can be an effective 
apostle and evangelist.
Sacrifice | The Catholic Parent | Episode 4
It's an understatement to say marriage demands a lot. 
Family life and raising children demand even more. Isn't 
fulfilling those duties enough? In this episode, Sr. Rachel 
Marie discusses these questions alongside the real-life 
witness of Catholic families.
The Ballad of Barnabus Bundle | Benjamin Cello 
When Aunt Rhody loses Old Gray Goose and her potato 
crop too, Benjamin Cello breaks into his savings to help his 
friend. Aunt Rhody recalls the tale of greedy Barnabas 
Bundle who tore down his barns to build bigger ones.



Fr. Kevin’s Cluttered Desk 
   I would like to begin with a big thank you to all those who 
helped in any way to make our Corpus Christi Procession 
such a huge success.  I must share one little story though.  
It seems a gentleman in a truck was a bit upset with us and 
said some harsh words and wanted to know what we were 
protesting.  Upon being informed we were asking people to 
pray for peace, he calmed right down and said no more.  
Now this is the short form of what transpired but for me it 
was a moment of, our world today really does protest a lot, 
maybe we should pray more and protest less.  But then we 
have become a secular world and prayer is no longer a 
concept for many.  In our secular world everyone is a victim 
or at least it would appear so, and we have lost our sense 
of oneness, one people one country.  In the gospel Jesus 
reminds us that a house or kingdom divided against itself 
cannot stand and it will fall, and it will be plundered.  One 
might want to look at our own country and how our 
government is constantly throwing money at groups of 
people almost to the point that some people are more 
special than other people.  The Corpus Christi procession 
reminds us that we are united in Jesus Christ and Jesus is 
our Saviour and we pray for His peace in the world and our 
country.  In a few weeks we will celebrate Canada Day, a 
moment to remind ourselves that we who hold a Canadian 
passport are Canadian; one people, one country made up 
of many parts, many nations and much diversity, but always 
one country with St. Joseph and Mary watching over us, 
and we pray.  Sometimes the most important part of life is 
looking for what we share in common, not what divides, 
seeking peaceful solutions and not turning to acts of 
violence and destruction.  A house divided will never stand. 

Peace Fr. Kevin

This Week in Our Churches
Sunday, June 9

 7:30 a.m. Sunday Eucharist (St. Basil’s)
Incense may be used

 9:00 a.m.  Sunday Eucharist (Assumption)
10:00 a.m. Pancake Breakfast (Assumption hall)
11:00 a.m. Sunday Eucharist (St. Basil’s)
 4:30 p.m. Confessions (Assumption)
 6:00 p.m. Sunday Eucharist (Assumption)
 7:00 p.m. Youth Night (Assumption hall)

Monday, June 10

Tuesday, June 11
10:00 a.m. Golden Acres/Blue Sky Mass
 6:00 p.m. Confessions (St. Basil’s)
 7:00 p.m. Mass (St. Basil’s)
 8:00 p.m. Eucharistic Adoration (Assumption)

with Confessions

Wednesday, June 12
12:05 p.m. Mass (St. Basil’s)
 5:00 p.m. CWL Meeting & Pot Luck (St. Basil’s hall)
 7:00 p.m. Parish Council Meeting (Assumption hall)
 7:00 p.m. Prayer Group Meeting (Assumption)

Thursday, June 13
 9:30 a.m. St. Teresa School Mass (St. Basil’s)
12:05 p.m. Mass (Assumption)
 2:00 p.m. Martha House Mass
 4:00 p.m. Martha Retreat Centre Mass

Friday, June 14
 9:00 a.m. Mass (Assumption)
10:00 a.m. Edith Cavell Mass

Saturday, June 15
10:00 a.m. Prayer & Rosary (St. Patrick’s)
 3:30 p.m. Confessions (Assumption)
 5:00 p.m. Sunday Eucharist (Assumption)
 6:00 p.m. Confessions (St. Basil’s)
 7:00 p.m. Sunday Eucharist (St. Basil’s)

Sunday, June 16
 7:30 a.m. Sunday Eucharist (St. Basil’s)

Incense may be used
 9:00 a.m.  Sunday Eucharist (Assumption)

followed by coffee social
11:00 a.m. Sunday Eucharist (St. Basil’s)

followed by coffee social
 4:30 p.m. Confessions (Assumption)
 6:00 p.m. Sunday Eucharist (Assumption)
 7:00 p.m. Youth Night (Assumption hall)

Diocesan-wide Pastoral Renewal Survey

Thank you to everyone who has already completed the 
survey.  If you have not had the opportunity the Pastoral 
Renewal Survey for our parish is available until June 14. 
The survey should be completed by every person aged 18 
and older.

A link to the survey can be found on our parish 
website homepage.  
www.allsaintslethbridge.org

Or type in: TINYURL.COM/RENEW-P1

Or scan the QR code found on the front 
of the bulletin or on posters in the 
churches.

Your Voice Matters!
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